Royal Danish Guards Association

Western Canada

65th Annual General Meeting

Date:
October 17, 2009
11:00AM

Location: 
Queen’s Room, Danish Canadian Club, Calgary, AB
Present:
Jan Bjerreskov, Ivan Bohl, Svend Christiansen, 


Kurt Christensen, Aage Iversen, John Jensen, Alf 


Jensen, Jens Leth, Jens Lind, Kurt Nielsen, Wagnar 


Laerke, Morten Pedersen, Svend Storm

Guests:
Brent Nielsen, Barry Christiansen.

Meeting was called to order by President Svend Storm  at 11:10am.

Election of Chairman:

Morten Pedersen was nominated, all in favour.

Adoption of agenda:
Adoption of minutes from 2008:
All in favour.

President’s report:
Svend Storm presented a written report (see attached).  
Svend highlighted that this is our 65th anniversary, and it will be a regular meeting, not a great bash like the 60th.  Report was approved with all in favour.

Treasurer’s report:

Kurt Nielsen presented the treasurer’s report and financial statement (see attached) for the period of October 11, 2008 to October 17, 2009.  All 23 members have paid up for 2009.  Kurt suggested we keep the membership fee at $50.00 per year. Treasurer’s report approved with all in favour.

Discussion with regards to get Garderbladet as a PDF file instead of the hard copy was brought up by Morten. Svend will bring up the subject with the DGU President for future discussion. 
Svend commended Kurt for the great job he has done since he took over as treasurer.  Our bank account has increased by more than $600.00; therefore the association is paying for a snaps for everyone at the lunch following the meeting.
DGU report:
Morten Pedersen had nothing to report.
Old Business:

Nothing to report.
New Business:

Kurt Nielsen moved to keep the membership fee at $50.00 per year.  Approved with all in favour.
Picnic location for 2010: Morten volunteered to host it if Bente approved. (Bente approved)
Election of officers:

President for 2 year term: Currently Svend Storm.
Kurt nominated Svend Storm; Jens Lind nominated Jan Bjerreskov.

Svend agreed to another term.  Elected.
Auditors for 1 year term:
Carl  Bladt and Wagnar Laerke agreed to let their names stand. Elected.
Suppleanter:

Kurt Christensen and Morten Pedersen were nominated.  Elected.
Aage moved to close the meeting, all in favour.

Morten closed meeting at 11:40 am.
Minutes recorded and written by Jan Bjerreskov in December 2009 (a little slow!).
If anything was missed or misrepresented, please advice and it will be corrected.
